Jonesville Downtown Development Authority
Minutes of September 12, 2017

Present: Don Toffolo, Don Germann, Gerry Arno, Joe Ruden, Penny Sarles, Gale Fix and Ron
Gow,
Absent: Abe Graves and Chris Fast

Also Present: Manager Gray

The meeting was called to order at 7:32 a.m.
Mayor Gerry Arno led the Pledge of Allegiance.
The agenda was approved as presented.

A motion was made by Don Germann and was supported by Ron Gow to approve the minutes from
May 9, 2017. Allin favor. Absent: Abe Graves and Chris Fast. Motion carried.

Discussion ensued regarding the Michigan Department of Transportation (MDOT) intention to
complete a signal modernization project in 2019. This product would result in the replacement of
the decorative mast arms that support the intersection traffic signals along Chicago Street at the
Downtown intersections. The replacement signals are referred to as “Box Spans” and include a
single galvanized pole on each corner of the intersection and wires spanning each of the four legs of
the intersection to support the signals. Due to the numerous questions regarding this project from
DDA members, and City Council members as well, a special meeting will be held Wednesday,
September 20, 2017 at 7:30 a.m. A Representative from MDOT will be in attendance at this meeting
to answer any questions regarding the project at that time.

Manager Gray provided updates on the Klein Tool building, Ramshackle Brewing Company,
Jonesville Comet banners, M-99 bike path reconstruction, and the flowers in the downtown area for
2018.

‘The special Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, September 20, 2017.

The next regular scheduled meeting will be November 14, 2017 at 7:30 a.m.

Meeting adjourned at 8:23 a.m.

Submitted by,

Cynthia D. Means
Clerk




